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September 9, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the King County Court Protection Guild (Court Protection - County Marshals) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2012, through December 31, 2016, which will enable King County to continue to provide essential protection and security services to tenants and visitors to and within the County’s superior, district and juvenile court buildings.  This agreement covers 33 employees in the Sheriff’s Office.
The Marshals, who have a special commission for enforcing criminal laws, maintain a safe environment and take appropriate emergency security action within their assigned work hours and locations.  They provide armed security at security screening locations at District Court locations, the King County Courthouse, the Regional Justice Center, the Youth Services Center, and within court rooms and other locations where they are assigned.  The Marshals provide an essential service on behalf of the Sheriff’s Office for providing a safe and secure environment for tenants and visitors to the County’s court buildings.
This agreement contains improvements in efficiency, accountability and productivity for the County by incorporating language that is standard with other County contracts.  For example, there were changes to language related to vacation leave, sick leave and holidays to comport with how they have been historically administered in the Executive Branch, and to comply with moving to a common Fair Labor Standards Act work week.  This agreement also resolves issues that arose during the term of the expired agreement concerning how to pay Marshals for training and call-back.
There were no wage rate or wage related increases.  The cost-of-living adjustments for 2012 through 2014 were pursuant to the memorandum of agreement the County entered into with the King County Coalition of Unions for those years.  The cost-of-living adjustments for 2015 and 2016 are two percent each year.
This contract furthers the County’s Strategic Plan by attracting and retaining a quality workforce by providing fair market wages and working conditions.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Guild.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation supports the valued services the bargaining unit employees provide on behalf of the Sheriff’s Office and the residents it serves.
If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2878.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
